## Park and Recreation Board Meeting Tuesday, March 5, 2019

The meeting of the Doylestown Borough Parks and Recreation Board was held on the above date with the following members in attendance: Pat Keppler, Barbara Healy, Dennis Livrone (chair), Jim Lannon, Gary Harris (recreation director) and John Davis (Borough manager), Dave Burger.

Excused: Jill Schweizer, Liz Wyckoff, Bob Huether

- 1. Approval of the February minutes: approved and seconded.
- 2.Dave Burger discussed phase 1 of the Burpee Park installation of the "Whirl", an inclusive piece of play equipment, and the new sidewalk. This has been provided through the fund-raising efforts of Pine Run students. Also, at Burpee, the old merry-go-round has undergone an extensive repair.
- 3. Recreation Director's report
  - The Scenic Stroll begins on March 20th. The schedule is set and Shery Sullivan will return as the leader
  - BCTA tennis begins April 15th.
  - Saturday Chess was cancelled last week due to weather and the closure of the Historical Society building.
  - Outdoor Games has a new director, Casey Oczkowski. Last year's assistant, Bianca, is returning.
  - The Fishing Derby opening day is March 30th.
  - Arts and Crafts registration begins April 1st.
- 4. Borough Manager's Report:
  - A new website has been developed.
  - Chapman Park has new signage planned.
  - Fishing Derby dates will be announced soon.
  - Borough house subdivision is on Council's agenda this month
  - The cedar shake roof will be replaced on the cistern at Chapman.
  - The bridge replacement at Chapman will be using some materials from the demolition of the Intelligencer building.
  - Penndot building in Plumstead is about 70% completed. Their move is expected in the Fall, 2019/
  - The Borough has applied for two grants to help with the acquisition and improvements to former Penndot lot.
- 5. New Business:

The Park Tour date has been changed to Tuesday, August 13th at 6:00.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:50 Next meeting is Tuesday, April 2nd at 7:00